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Loose Ends Crafting Group.  
As we move into July, we are looking forward to our summer break and hoping the weather will be 
kind. This is for those on Grandparent/parent duties in the school holidays. We break up on July 26th 
and return on September 6th usual time Friday 10-1pm in Rippingale Village hall.  
Judy is planning a craft fair in memory of her lovely Mum the details to be confirmed but possibly in 
October, so watch out for news soon.  
If you fancy a coffee and cake and you like to knit/crochet/cross stitch/quilt or anything else crafty 
why not join us, you will be made most welcome.  
Contact Carol 441386 for more details or just pop in.  

  
Rippingale & District Friendship Club.  
Meetings for July are on 3rd  17th and 31st 2.00-4.30pm in Rippingale Village Hall so if you are 50+ 
and would like to join us for tea and biscuits, a quiz and a game of bingo or just for some good 
company, come along you will be made most welcome.  
Our next coach trip is on 9th July to Whitby members £16 non-members £19 picking up in Bourne at 
8am, Morton, Rippingale 8.15, Pointon, Billingborough 8.30 times approximate. 
Please contact Audrey 01529 241358 to book your seat.  

  
 

Rippingale & District W.I. Report of June2019 Meeting.  
President Jeannie warmly welcomed everyone especially Briony a visitor. We paused for a moment 
to think of our member Rachel who was recently bereaved & our member Pat who had to return 
home from holiday suddenly due to illness. 
Our speaker for the evening, Sonia Lewis, Crisis Education Co-Ordinator from the Red Cross, was 
then introduced. Sonia explained that she was hoping to give members confidence in going to a 
person’s aid in a medical crisis with the most up to date advice. We covered the scenarios of broken 
bones, head trauma, heavy bleeding, burns & someone not breathing. We all received a First Aid 
guide booklet to take home. 
During our welcome refreshment break, we had to select those events we wished to attend out of 
those on offer from our Federation and invitations from other local W.I’s which included lunches, 
Speakers Corner and the Harrogate Flower Show. 
After the break the Rippingale Feast on 6th July was discussed, requesting cakes for the W.I Stall 
and assistance on the day. Plans are also proceeding for a lively fund-raising event probably in 
October, so watch this space! 
A beautiful peony won the flower competition and a note pad won the ‘something beginning’ with N 
competition. Surprisingly only two members have birthdays in June and, as usual, they received 
beautiful handmade birthday cards made by our own very talented Sue T. Names were also drawn 
from the hat to organize next January’s members evening! Next month’s speaker will be Chris Smith 
talking about ‘New England in the Fall’. All will be made most welcome.  

 

 

http://www.parishes.lincolnshire.gov.uk/Rippingale
mailto:rippingalenews@hotmail.com


Page 2 of 4 

 
Clare’s Exercise Class. 
By the time you read this we will have broken up for the summer and will be returning on September 
4th 12noon-1pm in Rippingale Village Hall. If you are interested and would like to join us on our 
return, please ring Clare for more information 423351 or 07890566538 

Village Walks.                                                                                                                                               
This month’s walk will take place on Sunday 21st July. Our starting point will be The Stage, Market 
Deeping at 10.15am sharp.  

Any queries please contact Derek Diess on 01778 440063 

St Andrews Church 200 Club Draw Winners  

May- £20-(94) J BREARY & K FORGERTT. £10-(66) Mrs J LEONARD. £10-(09) Mrs R MAIN. £5-
(65) Mr P McGUINESS. £5-(99) Mr & Mrs VAUGHN. £5-(55) Mrs DX Morgan. £5 (115) Mr STUART 
MACHIN. 

June - £20-(52) Mrs SUE HORTON. £10-(197) H/S/D+J. WATSON. £10-(6) JONNIE GREW. £5-
(143) Ms SALLY WETHWEALL. £5-(138) Mr P MULCHREST. £5-(102) Mrs ANNETTE HARRIS. £5 
(121) Mrs HEATHER ROWNTREE  

Would all collectors willing to continue collecting the subscriptions for 2019/2020 please contact 
either myself 0N 01778440264 or JONATHAN NEWELL 01778441211 

Thanks to all who have helped over the past 12 months 

Rippingale Allotments.  
We will be holding our annual Allotments Open Day on Sunday 14th July 2019 from 12 noon till 
4pm.  Everyone is welcome to come along for a look round our allotments, there are still a few 
available for rent to people living in Rippingle so please contact our Parish Council if you are 
interested. 
 
There will be Vegetables & Plants for sale as well as the usual BBQ, Cakes & Tea stall. 
 
Please come along and enjoy a lovely social afternoon, thanks Angela  
 
Village Hall 200 Club Winners. 
 
April  
£20 John Smith (52), £10 Corrine Ramm (9), Pat Taylor (47) 
£5 Chris Hollister (136), Gloria Bates (118), Sheila Gray (121), Rowena Grew (116) 
May 
£20 Mr & Mrs Wisker (133), £10 wendy Gray (19) Linda & John/Bingo (150) 
£5 Margaret Peasgood (43), Sue McClean (159), Janet Stubley (11), Louise Smith (173) 
June 
£20 A Flatters (120) £10 Mr & Mrs Newell (66), Lynn Hall (30) 
£5 Ian Middleton (113), Mrs Lack (152), David Sankey (180) Phil Rippingale(123) 
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Parish Council News 
Chairman – Cllr Chris Charlton; cramcharlton@aol.com Tel. 07908 540683 

Clerk – Michelle Free; rippingalepc@gmail.com  Tel 07375 364742 
Website – http://parishes.lincolnshire.gov.uk/Rippingale  

 
 
Churchyard Lighting.  
Residents will have noticed that 4 new lampposts have now been erected in the Churchyard and 
are lighting the path after dark. Once again, many thanks to the sponsors who enabled this project 
to be undertaken, which has enhanced the appearance of the Churchyard. 
 
Rippingale & Dowsby Neighbourhood Plan.   
I can report that progress continues. As you can see, the Plan’s name has changed, dropping 
Aveland, to fully reflect its final geographical footprint.  The drafting of the Plan’s Vision and 
Objectives, which will allow the commencement of the drafting of the Plan proper, should be 
completed by the time of the issue of this Newsletter.  The final version of the Neighbourhood 
Profile Assessment, used to produce the Vision and Objectives, which takes account of residents’ 
consultation, has been posted on the Village website, along with other information.  If you wish to 
contribute to this process in anyway please contact me or contact Mike Hallas, the Project Manager, 
via mike.hallas@btinternet.com. 
 
Grass Cutting.  
Many residents will have noticed the disappointing standard of grass cutting carried by the two 
contractors engaged by the Parish Council and South Kesteven District Council. This has been 
highlighted by the Parish Council to the two companies involved and we should hopefully see an 
improvement. Once again, many thanks to the residents who are cutting grass outside their 
properties, often to a higher standard than the contractors! 
 
 

Mr Chris Charlton, Chairman. 
 
Meetings  

Thursday 11 July   
General Meeting St 

Andrew’s 
Church 

August  
No Parish Council Meeting 

Thursday 12 September 
General Meeting St 

Andrew’s 
Church 

 
 
Meetings to be held at 7.30pm unless otherwise stated.  
 
See the Council Noticeboard and Website for the Agenda and details of any changes.  
 
 
Latest Planning Applications (view at 
www.southkesteven.gov.uk/index.aspx?articleid=8170):  

 

  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

S19/0796 Single storey side extension Fern Cottage, Station Street. Decision pending 
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ST ANDREWS CHURCH RIPPINGALE 
The Revd Neil Bullen 

46a High Street 
Morton 

PE10 0NR 
01778 219626 or 07729 004642 

revdneil@yahoo.com 
 

 
FUTURE SERVICES 
Sunday 7th July Feast Thanksgiving Service 4pm 
Sunday 14th July Sung Eucharist 9.15am 
Sunday 28th July Morning Prayer 10.30am 
 
Coffee Morning. 
We are now seeing what I call the new season of lovely local fresh vegetables. All a mouth-watering 
quality at a very fair price and everything is being sold which is always a good sign. As usual there 
are numerous other items for sale from Cakes etc. to Books, Plants and lots of other useful items 
generously given to us to help raising money for our Roof. You are all most welcome to come and join 
us and look forward to meeting you all old and new. Next Coffee Morning Tuesday 2nd July 2019 
 
The Feast. 
As you are all aware this will be on Saturday 6th July 2019 and is a really great community event. St 
Andrews will be having a Chocolate Tombola stall, in the Church, which in the past has been very 
successful. If you are able to donate anything Chocolatey for this, we would be most grateful. Please 
bring items to the Coffee Morning (Tuesday 2nd July) or leave at 7 Pinfold Close. 
We also hope to be doing some light refreshments within the Church so again we are hoping that 
some kind parishioners may bake a cake for us possibly or something else. Please contact Sue 
Atkinson to discuss further. 
If there are any matters, you wish to discuss with the Churchwardens our doors are always open. 
 
Jonathan Newell       01778 441211 
Sue Atkinson            01778 440809 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
Please submit entries by the 16th of the month to the Editor: Jamie Petch at rippingalenews@hotmail.com or via 0780809 4317 

Items for the Village Website: Please mark your email ‘Website’ and send to See 
Parishes.Lincolnshire@gov.uk/Rippingale for T&Cs 

 


